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27 August 2025 
 
Dear Residents & Businesses who are located within Jetty Road, Brighton Road & Anzac 
Highway. 
 
We wish to advise you that the City-Bay Fun Run supported by Sunday Mail will be held on Sunday 
21st September 2025 between Adelaide and Glenelg with more than 25,000 entrants expected. 
 
To ensure the safety of participants and the public, there will be road closures in place, including in 
the City of Holdfast Bay council area. 
 
There will be extensive road closures in your area for varying periods between 4am and 2pm on 
Sunday 21 September, and a map detailing these is on the reverse side of this letter. 
 
Please note there are some changes to the race route and road closures this year due to the 
construction work underway on Jetty Road, Glenelg.  Also note that the Glenelg tram service is 
currently closed due to the Tram Grade Separation Project. 
 
Important changes to be aware of for this year’s event: 

• All races finish on Anzac Highway opposite Adelphi Terrace.  Post event entertainment and 
presentations will take place on Colley and Wigley Reserves 

 
• Gordon and Eitzen Streets will be closed from 5.30 am until 12.30 pm.  However, if you are 

located east of Eitzen Street, during the entirety of the event you will be able to exit along 
Augusta Street onto Brighton Road and turn north to Anzac Highway. 

 
• For residents and businesses in the area bounded by Colley Terrace, Anzac Highway, 

Gordon Street and Jetty Road, please be aware that you can exit this area via Nile Street 
(southbound) into Moseley Street between 530 am and 1230 pm.  Importantly, please 
note that vehicle access into this area will not be available between 530 am and 1230 
pm. 

 
• Chappell Drive will be closed but you will be able to exit via the paved area west of Colley 

Reserve in front of the Oaks Plaza Pier Suites, around the rotunda and into Augusta Street. 
 

• Northbound traffic along Brighton Road will again be able to proceed north through a 
switchback operated by SA Police but significant delays can be expected. 

 
This event has been developed with the co-operation and advice of the SA Police, the Department 
of Infrastructure and Transport, Adelaide City Council, City of Unley, City of West Torrens, City of 
Holdfast Bay and the City Bay management team in accordance with relevant guidelines.  
Emergency services access to all areas will be maintained at all times. 
 
This is a community event and we hope to see you out there. We apologise for any inconvenience 
this may cause and thank you for your cooperation and patience in advance. 
 
For more details or enquiries please visit https://city-bay.org.au/race-day/road-closures/ or call 
the City-Bay event office on 8352 2011 or the City of Holdfast Bay on 8229 9999. 


